
 

 

Dear «sig1» 
 
HALAM ROAD AND HOPKILN LANE, SOUTHWELL –  
PROPOSED EXTENSION TO 30MPH SPEED LIMIT - (3303) – PUBLIC CONSULTATION 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing to extend 
the existing 30mph speed limits on Halam Road and Hopkiln Lane, Southwell. The extended speed 
limit would incorporate the new housing development being built on the corner of Halam Road and 
Allenby Road. The new limit would ensure that all the roads within the physical limit of Southwell 
have a 30mph speed limit. The lower speed limit is considered the most appropriate for a built up 
urban area. 
 
The new speed limit would cover the whole of Hopkiln Lane and Halam Road between the existing 
“Southwell” signs and just beyond the junction with Allenby Road. New 30mph signs would be put 
up on Halam Road and the existing speed limit signs removed from Hopkiln Lane, Halam Road and 
Allenby Road. The existing “Southwell” sign would remain in its current position. 
 
Before proceeding further with the proposed speed limit, I wish to consider the views of residents, 
businesses and organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your comments are in the form 
of an objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported through the 
County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these proposals should 
reach me in writing, either by letter (address at bottom of letter) or email, by 7th October 2019 .  
 
 
Yours «sig2» 

 
Jeff Burton 
Senior Improvements Officer 
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 
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Your ref:   
My ref:  H/JAB/TRO3303/01 

Date:  3 September 2019 
  


